
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2007


COS.28/07
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE PLAN/BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2007-2010

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) submitted Report PPP.14/07 and gave a presentation on the first draft of the updated Corporate Plan 2007-2010 and outlined the key priorities of the Council for the next three years and how it would achieve success.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 22 January 2007 (EX.16/07).

Ms Curr then outlined the contents of the Plan and the process for consultation on the Plan with the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees, City Council staff, local people through neighbourhood forums, Carlisle Partnership, other key stakeholders including Parish Councils, Cumbria County Council and Cumbrian District Councils.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the contents of the draft Plan be welcomed.

2.  That it be noted that the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, would assist current and future allocation of resources in ways that are relevant to the delivery of the priorities.

3.  That the first draft of the Plan be referred to the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.”

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

(a) In response to Members’ questions Ms Curr stated that:

· Friends of Talkin Tarn had not been established yet;

· that the description of Neighbourhood Wardens would be added to the document;

· that the Warm Front Scheme was a national scheme which helped people pay for heating and insulation improvements in their homes;

· that the explanation of the super output area would be re phrased;

· that Gold British Environmental Network on page 5 of the report would be amended to Gold Cumbrian Business Environmental Network;

· that the award Bereavement Services achieved would be included in the Council’s achievements

· that the first point under Cleaner, Greener, Safer, on page 8 of the report, would be removed and the second point would be re-worded.

(b) A Member suggested that the Reducing Crime and Disorder bullet on page 13 should be further developed.

(c)
A Member highlighted the section on Carlisle Renaissance and commended the inclusion of the whole City and not just the City Centre in this area.


Ms Curr suggested that the phrasing used in the Corporate Plan could also be used in the Community Plan.

(d)
In response to a Member’s question Ms Curr reported that the City Council employed a Learning City Officer and there had been good progress regarding work with the University of Cumbria.  She hoped there would be a benchmark to measure the progress in the future.

RESOLVED – That Report PPP.14/07 be welcomed and that the Committee looks forward to examining the next draft at a future meeting.







